THE TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

SEPTEMBER 4, 2016

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday — September 3
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm William O. Novak
Sunday — September 4
7:30am Leonard & Joan Schartner
10:30 am People of Corpus Christi

Monday - September 5 Labor Day

*8:00 am Kitty & Pooky Tess
Tuesday - September 6
*5:05 pm R.J. Ullman

Wednesday - September 7
*8:20 am Michael Jensen
Thursday — September 8
*5:05 pm People of Corpus Christi
Friday — September 9
*8:20 am George Sawyer
Saturday - September 10
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions
4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi
Sunday - September 11
7:30 am Randy Franda
10:30 am June Hanson
*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: The 231 Sunday Ordinary Time
Sunday Wisdom 9:13-188,Psalms 90:3-4,5-6,12-13,14,17,Philemon 9-
10,12-17,Luke 14:25-33

Monday 1Corinthians 5:1-8, Psalms 5:5-6,7,12, Luke 6:6-11

Tuesday 1Corinthians 6:1-11, Psalms 149:18-2,3-4,5-6A898,Lk. £:12-19
Wednesday 1Corinthians 7:25-31, Psalms 45:11-12,14-15,16-17, Luke
6:20-26

Thursday Micah 5:1-4A, Psalms 13:6A8,6C, Matthew 1:1-16,18-23
Friday 1Corinthians 9:16-19,228-27, Ps. 84:3,4,5-6,12, Luke 6:39-42

Saturday 1Corinthians 10:14-22, Psalms 116:12-13,17-18,Luke 6:43-49

<Taken from the "Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer” on the Creightan University's Online irtries
wib site Fitp! vwwos creigtton edu/Collaborats ettinisiryantae kmil - Used with permission,

PARISH & OTHER NEWS
“Friends of the Garden” Meeting
Have you had the chance to spend some quiet time in the
Fr. Birdsall Prayer and Reflection Garden? Now that the
garden has been built, a “Friends of the Garden” oversight
committee has been organized. This advisory committee
will develop policy and procedures for the garden along
with establishing a yearly maintenance plan. Qur 1%
meeting will be held Saturday Sept 17 at 9am in the parish
center. Coffee and Donuts will be provided. Hope to see
you there!

St. Francis & St. Mary Kermis at Brussels Town Park
Sun., Sept 4th Brussels Belgian Kermis, Mass at 9am, food
and activities 10:00am-4:30pm, Volleyball Tournament
10am, Music by Modern Day Drifters. Come join in the fun!

WHAT'S HAPPENING
Please make a note of the new Mass times for Wed. and
Friday starting in September. Mass will be at 8:20am.
Monday - September 5 i
Labor Day: Parish Office Closed
Tuesday — September 6
5:45-7:00 pm Parish
Council Meeting
Saturday — September 10
1:00-7:30pm Fall Harvest Festival/Sacial Hall

PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week, Aug. 22 - Aug. 28, 2016 Week (09)

With Honor & Gratliuds

We Rememher

Parish Support............................ . $4,855.00
Offertory Collection... ... 5790.73
Votive Candles... e ... $52.60
Technology & Capltal Improvements 5215.00
DONALIONS ...cceeeeeeerverrrcreerrrereer e v e sessenessens $800.00
Perpetual Care/Reflection Garden................... $100.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT «.eeeeereceecee e rs e sse e $6,813.33
Budgeted Expenses for the Week.................. $9,181.37
Weekly Shortage...... c..cceerererrecnnsrsssnsneces ($2,368.04)

**Missionary Cooperation Appeal Collection $3,971.00
$CRIP REPORT

Sales for Week of: Aug. 22 — Aug. 28, 2016  $5,595.00
Profit for the Week: $244.58
Scrip News: Scrip will be available in the parish office

only on Thursday’s from 11:30-1pm. We will continue to
sell before and after all weekend Masses.
New to scrip is “Great Clips” denominations of $25.00.

PARISH NEWS
Seminarian Collection
Thank you to those who have participated in the annual
Seminarian Collection. There is still time to respond to the
great need we have to support our local seminarians.
Have you mailed in your gift yet? So far this year our parish
have raised $5,358.00. Last year, we raised a total of
$10,540.00. Make your gift today by mailing in your
pledge card to the Seminarian Collection Catholic
Foundation or donate online at their site

www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give. Thank you!
There's Nothin Better Than YOUR Baked Treats

donate. Please consider baking
your specialties for others to
enjoy. Please drop them off in the Social Hall on Friday,
September 9, from 4-6, or on Saturday, the 10, between
10-12. Thanks so very muchl
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NOTES FRQM FR. CARL......

r i i ﬁ As this weekend tends to
A - .i . mark to some, as “an end
FDISCIPLE

of the summer”, we now
begin to switch gears to
the fall activities such as
school, school related
programs and religious
programs. One thing that
should also be constant is our desire to grow as faithful
Disciples of Christ no matter which season we are in! This
weekend’s gospel talks about preparation involved in
building a solid foundation. We also need to do thisin our
faith journey. We need to make a plan, try and strive to
follow our Lord and the joy and peace we receive is
limitless.

Have a blessed and prayerful week.  Fr. Carl

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Fr. Carl’s 8" Year Anniversary
Please include Fr. Carl in your prayers as he
celebrates his 8" year anniversary here with
us! We ask the Lord to bless him in his
dedicated leadership.

Operation Christmas Shoebox
Don’t forget when doing your back to
school shopping, to grab some extra
items for our Operation Christmas
Shoebox event in October. Shoeboxes
are packed with items, such as school
supplies, tote bags, and toys. Then the shoebox is shipped
to children all over the world that receive no Christmas
gifts. What a great way to spread love to others and be a
discipline in action!! Don’t forget to save your empty
shoebhoxes too!

Be A Part of the Bible Buddy Program! :

Thank you! Thank you! It's not too late _A@L}J::

to sponsor a Catholic Children’s Bible for %ﬁ_ﬁé T

one of the students in our Elementary \:é‘d'?‘/
Faith Formation Program! Donation e
forms with more information are available in the parish
offices or church entrances. Please complete the form,
make check payable to St. Joseph, note Bible Buddy in the
memo and return to St. Joseph Parish.

Living Praver Grou Holy Name of Ma
Beginning September 19 for four consecutive Mondays,
6:30 pm at Holy Name of Mary Parish, Maplewood, Penny
Biwer will led a hook discussion on Bishop Robert
Morneu’s bock “Living Prayer”, You'll discover basic
principles for prayer, habits of prayerful people, a practical
approach to prayer as well as advice about overcoming
common obstacles. Call Bonnie Johnson 743-1255 to
register by September 5. Cost of the book is $15.00,

Edge and Life Teen

Middle & High School Religious Education
For any parent who is new to Edge or Life Teen, please
attend an informational meeting on Wednesday,
September 7'"at 6pm in the St. Joseph Church. This does
NOT include parents of incoming 6% graders since we are
having a special 6" grade preview night for Edge (see
information below). So who does this include? Basically,
ANY parent who hasn’t had students in Edge or Life Teen
before. Parents with incoming 9" graders who don’t know
anything about Life Teen will want to attend. f your
student is going to be a sophomaore or a junior for example
but has never been involved, the meeting is for you. Really,
anyone new to working with Sarah!

Registration information: there is still one pick up time
(Thursday, September 8" from 6-8pm at the Corpus
Christi parish office) for you to come and get registration
information. If you can’t make this, please fee! free to stop
by any of the parish offices during regular business hours.
It's best to come during open registration time so Sarah
can touch base with you quickly and answer your
questions.

Registration is DUE before the start of Edge and Life Teen
so we can best be prepared.
Kick-off dates:
Edge 6' grade preview night: Wed, Sept 21% 6-7:15pm at
Corpus Christi. All 6" graders and at least one parent are
to attend. This is a great way for incoming 6" grades to
come and see what Edge is all about. [Parents, please have
your 6" grader registered before this evening, so please
pick up registration prior at one of the 2 above listed
times).
Edge for all grades (6-8) Wed., Sept 28" 6-7:15pm at
Corpus Christi
Life Teen {grades 9-12): Sunday, October 2". Mass at 5,
food followed and Life Night until 8pm. Corpus Christi.
GENESIS NEWS
Classes will begin Wednesday, September 21. Watch for a
registration packet to come in the mail. If you are new to
our program or didn’t receive your packet, please contact
Penny at 743-2062. —
We Need You!
The children in our Genesis Program invite
you to help them come to know and love 3
Jesus Christ and what it means to have a relationship wnth
him through their faith. Catechists are needed for grades
1 & 3. Aides are needed for grades 1-5. Contact Penny at
743-2062 as soon as possible for more information.




The Corpus Christi Special Events Committee
along with St. Ann’s Society
Cordially invites you to our

2nd Annual Corpus Christi
Fall Harvest Festival &
Volunteer of the Year Award

Saturday September 10, 2016
Corpus Christi Social Hall
Doors open at 1pm for an afternoon |y -
and evening of fun
and fellowship to include:

e Arts and Crafts
e Silent Auction & Bag Raffle
e Grandma’s Goodies & Auntie’s Attic
e All you can eat western style dinner menu
featuring roast pork/barbecue beef ribs
along with all the “fixin’s!! (Dinner served
5:00-7:00pm!)
e Beer/Soda/ Wine Garden (open at 5:30pm)
e Music by “Sugar on the Floor”
e 50/50 raffle winners announced- 7pm iéﬁé
e Special Volunteer of the Year Award
Presale Dinner Tickets- (Available after select Masses.)
Presale Tickets include Immediate Seating!
Adult Ticket: $10.00 Children Ticket: $5.00 (over 5-12)
At the Door Dinner Tickets
Adult Ticket: $12.00  Children Ticket: $5.00 (over 5-12)




‘Go with us” for a walk to spread awareness and connection
during

National Suicide Prevention Week
September 12th, 2016

5:30PM Snacks & Social 6:00PM-7:00PM Walk

207 S 3rd Ave Sturgeon Bay, WI

uicide wristband

Sponsored by: Prevent Suicide Door County-Nathan Wilson Coaliti

FAR Drevent
u LS
o DOOR COUNTY - NATHAN WILSON COALITION

Friznds helping friends
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From the Principal

With the start of
something new
comes the hope of
something great!
Aside from gradu-
ation, the first day
of a new school year is one of the
most exciting as it symbolizes the
opportunity, potential and promise
brought by a new beginning. When
the bellrang on September 1, the St.
lohn Bosco Learning Community
was ready for another exciting and
engaging year. Below are a few
highlights from this past year and a
preview of some exciting oppor-
tunities coming.

Highlights of 2015 - 2016

¢ Green Bay Diocesan Mass
celebrated with over 9,500
students, faculty, priests and
bishops from every Catholic School
in the Green Bay Diocese

e  Prayer partners with local care
centers

& Over 300 letters written to
Veterans and active military
personnel for Veteran's Day and
4% of July

s CREED certification completed by
staff

s Successful adoption of new
literacy curriculum and balanced
literacy model

¢ Individual student data tracking
put in place

e Sneak Peek reading assessment
adopted

*  Annual 5chool Fund Drive met

¢ Second annual Golf Quting that
was popular and profitable

s  Supported 31 children with the
Tuition Sponsorship Program

o Digital Transformation Plan
developed, funded and set for
implementation

e Creation of middle school Math
Team

*  Fifth annual school musical
presentation of the Wizard of Oz
involving 38 students

e Student Council supporting the
Christ Child Advent project as well
as special days and 26 day count
down activities

e Moving library, 4K, and art to
more appropriate areas, new
painting of 4 rooms, new flooring
in music, 4K and 5t grade
classrooms

e New website and creation of a link
to Facebook

e Alumni data base begun with
Donor Perfect

*  Winning essays published in the
Compass on Stewardship by
Andrew Konop, Jenna Engeldinger
and Rachel Allen

» Alana Paye won the Amvets
competition

e Jackson Fogarty and Noah
Tomaszewski received a mini grant
from Door County Community
Foundation

* School received grants totaling
5155,000 for various projects

* 96% of our students at or above
their grade level in reading

®  Class songs and school song
created with Artist in Residence -
Randy Peterson

Opportunities for 2016-2017

e Twenty six new students
enrolled

s Four talented new staff
members {Administrative
Assistant, Cook, 5t
grade/Spanish Teacher, 7"
grade/Science Teacher) hired

e Special Project to be unveiled
October 1%

¢  Spanish instruction every day
for 5 — 8 grade students

s Implementation of Digital
Transfarmation Plan

s Expansion of girls and boys
basketball program

CEO of Compassion International,
Dr. Wess Stafford, was right when
he said, “Few gifts on earth are as
wondrous as the love of a child.”
Advocates for children know deepin
their hearts the truth of the saying,
“You never stand as tall as when you
stoop to help a child.” We look
forward to seeing you at various
events throughout the year. You are
welcome to visit the school anytime.
Thank you for your continued
support of our students and our
schaol.

Practicing Faith, Strengthening our
Community, Graduating Leaders

Mus. Dassle

Almost everyone loves pizza or
cheese. The students at St. John
Bosco will be selling delicious food
items from Renard’s Cheese. We
will be starting the fund raiser on
Monday, September 12™. Order
packets will be coming home with
the students of St. John Bosco
School. If you are interested in
purchasing, and you haven’t been
approached by one of our students,
please contact the school office at
920-743-4144.

Thought for the Month—
School is a building that
has four walls—with
tomorrow inside.
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3 ‘_:1 We have 10

new  inter-
active touch
panel Smart
Boards at 5t.
John Bosco!
A Smart Board is a monitor that
allows you to present lessons in a
dynamic and interactive way.
Students can interact with a lesson
by touching the screen to input
information. For example, Mrs.
Brauver, our middle school science
teacher, can have students “dissect”
a frog on the screen without lifting a
scalpel. All the “cuts” are done by
your finger. Smart Board software
allows a laptop to interact with the
display and lets the students use the
board like a large computer tablet.
Smart Board Notebook software has
hundreds of interactive lessons
available for our teachers. We are
very excited about the new
opportunities for our staff and
students made possible by so many
of your generous donations.

New Staff at St. John Bosco

There are a couple of new faces here
at St. John Bosco.

5 Grade -
Ms. Fitzpatrick
Hil My name
is Meaghan
Fitzpatrick. |
am the new
fifth grade teacher at 5t. John Bosco.
| am from Oshkosh, WI, graduated
from the University of Wisconsin
Stevens Point, and have previously
taught two years of fifth grade at
Wisconsin Dells.  After getting
engaged this past spring, | pursued
finding a new job in the Daor County
area to be closer to my fiancee. |
look forward to the abundance of
outdoor activities that Door County
has to offer, as some of my hobbies
include hiking, biking, kayaking and
fishing! 1am also an avid reader and

love to cook. | am delighted to begin
this new journey in Sturgeon Bay,
and | thank you in advance for the
opportunity to work with your
wonderful children this school year.

7' Grade -
Mrs. Brauer
I was born into
a family with a

love for
learning. My
grandfather

had to leave school after 8" grade to
work on his family farm, but always
stayed passionate about learning.
After his children all graduated from
high school, he took courses to earn
his GED. He always taught us to
cherish our education and that is
one thing in life that can never be
taken from you.

| have always loved helping
others, and started my college
career as a nursing student at Bellin
College of Nursing. Although | still
work as a Nursing Assistant at Bellin
Hospital in the Emergency Dept. and
love what | do, | now know that
teaching is where | belong. |
graduated from the University of
Wisconsin Green Bay in December
of 2014 with a major in Education
and a minor in Human Biology. | was
a Student Teacher at Sevastopol
Middle School, and then was hired
as a Middle School Science Teacher
at Kohler Middle School in Kohler,
Wiscansin.

I stayed with Kohler Middle School
for a year and a half until my
husband and | decided to relocate to
Door County, and closer to family.
We own a8 home in Forestville, and
couldn’t be happier! Overall, | am
very excited to start the school year
at St. John Bosco and feel extremely
blessed to have the opportunity to
work with a wonderful community.

Admin. Asst = Mrs. Marsh
Hi! lam very happy to be working at

St. John Bosco
School. For
many years, |
have worked
with senior
citizens in a

nursing home,
assisted living and in-home care. |
recently worked at a child care
center, and am still helping them
phase out their operations. So it will
be a change for me to work with
elementary students, but | am
looking forward to getting to know
our 5t. John Bosco students and
their parents.

Food Service
Manager-
n Ms. Doering
My name is
' | JoAnn
{ 'i Doering,

and | am the
new cook at St. John Bosco School. |
am a member of Corpus Christi
Parish, and have lived in Sturgeon
Bay since the summer of 2001. |
have two grown children, a son,
Mike, who lives in Seattle, Wash.,
and a daughter, Katie, who lives in
Sturgeon Bay. My children and |
relocated to Sturgeon Bay in 2001
from Milwaukee in order to be
closer to our family. Since moving to
Sturgeon Bay, | have managed
apartments for elderly & mobility
impaired, cooked for an assisted
living facility, and ran the kitchen for
a day care. Along with working at St.
John Bosco, you can find me
scanning members in at the YMCA
on Tuesday and Thursday nights. In
my spare time (ha hal} | enjoy
reading, cooking, baking and
crafting. | am very excited to be a
member of the staff at St. John
Bosco School, and hope to be an
active part of it for many years to
come.

$




